Page 84 June 9, 2022

TOWN OF CONCORD TOWN BOARD June 9, 2022
Work Session 6:30 p.m. '

Supervisor Drozd opened the Work Session:

1. Supervisor Drozd stated that Joanne Walker gave her verbal resignation
as attendant PT at the Senior Center to Eleanor Eschborn but her written resignation had
not yet been received. We will remove part 2 of lefter b under new business for the board
meeting.

2. Supervisor Drozd provided the Board with an update on the matter
concerning the Mortons Comers Cemetery. In 2017, Mr. Monroe Pfarner was buried in a
plot that had been purchased by the Jirak family in 1906. The great-grandson of Mrs.
Jirak, the purchaser of the plot, is requesting remuneration for the error. The family has
no intention of using the plot in question, but they would like to be compensated for it.

Discussion as to what amount is fair to offer and how the check should be
written. Who has a right to the money now that the original purchaser is deceased? .
Town Attorney Attea suggested he write a letter requesting documentation for the estate
showing who the legal beneficiary would be. Once this documentation has been
received, the amount of remuneration will be decided.

3. Supervisor Drozd received documents from Pam Batterson, widow of
former Town Historian, Dave Batterson. All documents are being returned to the
Historical Socicty and stamped “Property of the Town of Concord.”

4. The pump at the KB sewer plant failed. A new pump has been ordered.

5. Supervisor Drozd said that Tim Domes has been putting in extra time at
the Kissing Bridge water district but it has been necessary. He had to replace a sump
pump and faucet but was able to find the lowest price on the parts. He’s doing a great
job.

6. The work session for the Rails to Trails discussion has been scheduled for
Thursday, June 23" at 6 pm.



